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Document APC-1189 (Intel) describes an RTP payload format for the H.263 video coding scheme which represents the current practice in the marketplace. Since there was no consensus on the last IETF to standardize this approach for various reasons (including the upcoming of H.263+, which includes a number of different approaches to deal with packet network specific problems) the goal of this document seems to be to give a short-term direction how to deal with H.263 in H.323 systems. We agree totally with the authors of APC-1189 that this short term solution is necessary, because the current practice is based upon an outdated revision of the corresponding Internet Draft the precise contents of which is no longer available from the IETF and will not be documented permanently. What is also reflected in the on-going IETF, we think that the given approach, which reflects the current technology, is somewhat limited:





The current H.263 syntax is used in an at least questionable way to archive a functionality known as Independent Segment Decoding Mode in H.263+. For good picture quality it is necessary to modify the H.263 decoders in an non standardized manner to realize this mode, which will lead in incompatibility problems with non-software decoders. Moreover the decoder has to be controlled by the protocol stack (to get the information of the size of the independently coded segment) which does not fit in some software architectures.


Difficulties in the migration path to H.263+ because of the additional context information necessary in the RTP payload header.





Since interoperability with today’s implementations will be important for quite some time it makes sense to have an official document describing the protocols used today, but we don’t think that an Annex in H.225 or H.323 is the correct place for this information. We would prefer to see it in a less committing place, probably in the H.323 Implementor’s guide.
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